

# TRENTHAM RUNNING CLUB COMMITTEE MINUTES

NOVEMBER 2016

---

*Date | time* 1/11/2016 8:15 PM |

## In Attendance

Lionel Jones, Dan Jordan, Joel Harrison, Dan Maddock, Ryan Procter, Craig Taylor, Deb Thomas

## Apologies

Kaye Morrissey, Richard O'Keeffe

## Actions from last meeting

- RP to offer First Aid training to members instead of Heartstop Course. RP to update at December meeting.
- CT to continue exploring possibility of obtaining £1k Council grant. CT to update at December meeting.

## Treasurer's report

- DJ provided updates on senior and junior accounts. Junior account is healthy. Senior account is adequate.
- DJ to compile Trentham Triple financial summary at December meeting.

## Membership

- LJ confirmed current members: seniors 147, juniors (over 11) 43, juniors (under 11) 20.

## Trentham Triple

- T10K. LJ awaiting reply from Staffs County Council to authorise use of school. Proposed date for 2017: 23 July 2017.
- DC5K. RP confirmed the course is not an officially certificated distance because it is classed as multi terrain. NSRRA therefore will not accept results for their 'club records'. RP to chase one remaining outstanding payment. Proposed date for 2017: 17 August 2017.
- W10K. Very positive feedback from the race, including special praise to Police presence. DM has thanked Cheadle police station for their support. Proposed date for 2017: 15 October 2017.
- DT to confirm dates with Ken Rushton.

## Committee Reports

- KM and DT looking into new 'feminine' cut vests for ladies. KM to update at December meeting.
- Club website. JH will look into packages to modernise/upgrade the design. JH to update at December meeting.
- DT has applied for London marathon club ballot places. DT to update at December meeting.
- Club Facebook page. Removal of non-members or individuals of other clubs will commence but rationally. Member's partners to remain, as well as named individuals, e.g. ex founder members, potential new members, etc.
- DJ advised regarding a complaint that was initially made to TRC following an incident of a senior male runner undressing in the male changing rooms when junior players were present. Rugby club has taken full responsibility and will ensure juniors are supervised in the changing room in future. No action required by TRC.

- RP requested DJ issue a polite request to Rugby club and TRC for members to use the toilets when the building is open and not to urinate in bushes, especially when juniors are training on the field.
- DJ stated the feedback from Parkhall XC had been very positive. DT raised issue over start of men's race and bottleneck at the gorse which is a high risk on the first lap. DJ, RP and Roger Grand to meet and discuss possible alterations for 2017.

## Accidents

- One reported in November 2016 so far.

## AOB

- DM to contact Florence to book room for Presentation Evening; Friday 24 March 2017.
- DM to confirmed to JH when booking is confirmed so date can be advertised to runners via 5MM.
- JH to locate the junior tent so it can be collected by RP for junior events.

## Date of Next Meeting

[Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> December 2016 | **8:15 PM**], [Trentham Rugby Club Meeting Room]